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November 6, 2013     
 
 
GRAYCE LIU, GENERAL MANAGER 
DEPARTMENT OF NEIGHBORHOOD EMPOWERMENT (D0NE)  
City Hall 20th Floor Suite 2005 
200 North Spring Street  
Los Angeles, CA  90012 
 
 
Grayce: 
  
We are submitting this “Letter of Inquiry” to the Department of Neighborhood Empowerment (the Dept.) in reference to recent actions taken 
by the Dept. to use NC funds without board approval, full disclosure or transparency.  Furthermore, this lack of transparency coupled with our 
previous attempts to have these matters resolved is depriving the GPNC the ability to govern effectively and advise appropriately denying the 
community the opportunities outlined in the City Charter and contained within The Plan for a Citywide System of Neighborhood Councils.  We 
still lack clarity on the following matters below.   
 

 An accounting of the FY2012 – 2013 expenditures the Dept. spent consistent with the GPNC board approved FY2012 – 2013 
Budget; and 
 

 An accounting/clarification of the Ricoh Copier Lease Agreement (signed/dated May 6, 2011 per Quote No. 840907) regarding  
payment terms outlined of $300 p/m for 18 months per board approved & encumbered in  FY2011-2012 and FY2012-2013  in lieu 
of the Department’s actions to debit funds in excess of $10,000.00 from the FY2012-2013 and FY2013-2014; and 
 

 The encumbered funds in the amount of $7,329.00 be returned to FY2012-2013 as per board approved/submitted before the 
May/June 2013 deadline in lieu of the amount debited in FY2013 – 2014 without board consent/transparency by the Dept. 
 

GPNC Board Members and stakeholders are not convinced that NC funding is available for FY2013 – 2014 and that errors exhibited by the 
Department’s accounting system may have inadvertently placed the GPNC in “Exhaustive Measures”, unfairly and unjustly. 
 
We would appreciate an explanation from the Dept.  BEFORE our next GPNC Meeting scheduled on Tuesday December 2, 2013 at 7pm.  We 
thank-you for this opportunity to submit our concerns regarding funding, transparency, clarification and accountability.   
 
Respectfully,  
  
 
______________________________________ 
Ruby DeVera, GPNC Chairperson      Channa Grace, GPNC Treasurer 
CC: FILE 
 PATRICIA ALARCÓN, Patricia.Alarcon@lacity.org  East Area Representative, External Affairs Office of Mayor Eric Garcetti  

 JOSE A. RODRIGUEZ, CD01 Field Deputy, Jose.A.Rodriguez@lacity.org 
 MARISOL SALQUERO, CD13 District Dir., Marisol.Salquero@lacity.org  
 LAUREN BALLARD, CD14, Field Deputy, Lauren.Ballard@lacity.org  
 LISETTE COVARRUBIAS, DONE Project Coordinator, Lisette.Covarrubias@lacity.org  
 ART CAMARILLO, GPNC Office Mgr., gpnc41@sbcglobal.net 
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